NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2021
THURSDAY 15th April - 7.00 p.m.
VIA ZOOM Meeting ID: 864 3244 1126 Passcode: 840134
6 people present including the clerk. 2 people were not a resident of Neatishead

	Meeting commenced at 7.00pm



	1. CHAIRS WELCOME 

     As a mark of remembrance to the passing of HRH Prince Philip, The Duke of Edinburgh the chair held a minute’s silence. 

Following the minutes silence, the chair welcomed all who were attending especially under the circumstances. 

2. APOLOGIES

     Doreen Dean
3. APPROVE MINUTES OF LAST APM

    The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting on Thursday 16th May 2019 were AGREED
4. PARISH REPORT 2020 - 2021
    Caro How, the Chair of Neatishead Parish Council will give a report of the year’s activities. 
    Thanks was given to councillors and the clerk for the work that has been carried out over the past two years since the last parish meeting. Covid 19 had affected many and a combined effort with neighbouring parish councils had meant that a contact list had been generated and posted of notice boards, The NIB and the parish website to help residents that were in need. This was not used as much as anticipated but was heartening to hear that neighbours were looking out for each other.
It had been brough to the Parish Council’s attention that an allotment was not being looked after as per their agreement. A new holder has taken over the plot and is encouraging to see the site look better. The railings at the playground are now in place and the parish council ensured a banner and signs were in place to keep people aware of Covid rules. 

An application has been made to the government for the staithe to have village green status. If this is granted it means that the parish council have more control over the land registered in the parish councils name and would like to introduce small play equipment and picnic tables if feasible. A new parish noticeboard has now been erected on the crossroads of Church Street.

A community litter pick had to be put on hold in March 2020, but the parish council are hopeful that they will be able to resume this soon.
The concern over speeding traffic has been a big concern by residents and the parish council and the Parish Council have managed to secure a SAM2 camera that will be shared with Barton Turf and Irstead. This was sourced through Norfolk County Councillor Richard Price which meant it has not come at a cost to the Parish Council. Training will need to be given by the supplier prior to the installation but hope will be operating soon. The Parish Council will be looking at a more permanent speed sign near the school once data is taken from the SAM2. Footpaths at Alderfen Broad have been discussed and the relevant authorities contacted. A proposal for a new footpath near the school has been raised by the parish council to Highways and Footpaths, this is at early stages but the Parish Council hope that something can be introduced to make the roads safer for school children.  

6. COUNCIL REPORTS 2020 - 2021
     No reports from Norfolk County Council or North Norfolk District Council
8. COMMUNITY REPORTS

    The following reports were given to the clerk (Appendix 1):

    Neatishead, Irstead and Barton Turf Community Heritage Group
    New Victory Hall

    RAF Radar Museum
9. OPEN FORUM


    No Questions
Meeting Closed at 7.13pm
APPENDIX 1
Neatishead, Irstead and Barton Turf 
Community Heritage Group 
Annual Report for Neatishead Parish Council April 2021 
Where has the past year gone? The year of the pandemic. We have not been able to hold meetings or events but the group has not been idle as the committee discovered ‘Zoom’ and has kept in touch remotely. Our village staithes research, as part of the Broads Hidden Heritage initiative, has continued and although it is unclear in what format it will finally be presented, this will be a valuable resource for our villages’ archive. 

With outline plans made for a VE Day Celebration in May and a grant obtained from the Norfolk Armed Forces Covenant Fund to cover some of the costs, disappointingly this had to be cancelled. Research based around John Yaxley’s map of local WW2 incidents and other local research from the war years by members has continued. It is hoped to be able to hold an event to display this at some time in the future. It was good to see a few small village celebrations for both VE Day in May and VJ Day in August take place with flag waving, music and afternoon teas, within the Government guidelines and appropriate social distancing. 

The group has also been working with the Norfolk Record Office’s Community Archive Project with a view to creating an archive for the three villages with an accessible catalogue. With over seven years of archive material accumulated and research undertaken this is going to take some time. 

This year has been like no other we have known and the group is keen to collect memories and photos of life across the villages’ for our archive, so that those living here, long after us, will know just what 2020/2021 was like. A moment today is a memory tomorrow 

Looking to the future, the committee, comprising Michael Brandon-Jones, Carol Horner, Susan Lamb, Gail Murrells, Gareth Pritchard, Barbara Pilcher, Jackie Simpson and myself, met and reflected on the past seven years. It was agreed that NIBCHG would continue as and when it is felt appropriate and safe to do so, but with a less intensive programme of events perhaps moving to a quarterly programme of presentations and perhaps occasional Sunday open afternoons. We look forward to your continued support. Thank you. 

Claire Penstone-Smith, Chair, NIBCHG, March 2021 www.nibchg.org.uk
Neatishead Parish Council AGM

Report from New Victory Hall 2020-21

Everything was going so well at the start of 2020, but The New Victory Hall has like all similar organisations been affected by the Covid 19 pandemic from March 2020 onwards with periods of total closure and some periods of partial opening depending on current government advice. 

The New Victory Hall has at all times acted according to the then-current regulations and has endeavoured to make the hall as accessible as possible to as many users as possible, with emphasis on user safety.

Some users have been able to use the hall more than others, e.g., gym, children’s dance, pilates and yoga; some have been able to run a couple of sessions, e.g. Bridge; others such as the Wherry Band and Broadbeat Choir returned enthusiastically in the Autumn for a few weeks before the second lockdown.  The Farmers’ Market and Village Screen managed to run up to the year end with a combined small Christmas Fair and Market in December. The user groups that returned have been fantastic and very tolerant of the measures necessary to minimise covid risks. The Trustees are very grateful to them for their support. It has been accepted that some groups could not find a way of operating even when the lock down rules were relaxed a little, but all do intend to return as circumstances permit and their normal booking slots have been reserved for their return in due course.

The trustees have furloughed the cleaners in periods of closure, and they have returned to assist with arrangements for reopening.  The caretaker resigned in March 2020 and there are no plans at present to recruit another.  

Despite the closure, work to keep the hall in good condition has continued and the main hall floor was sanded and sealed last May and looks very good.  The building is due some maintenance to some of the external rendering at the north elevation and there will be some external painting carried out this summer. The trustees continue to be committed to maintaining the hall to a good standard and keep appropriate financial reserves for this purpose.

Financially, NVH is in a healthy state despite the pandemic.  Hire income and fundraising events were severely impacted but Covid 19 government grants and the Job Retention Scheme have helped greatly.

The hall reopened on April 12th and under government regulations which currently means only the Community Gym and Children’s Dance are permitted.  If all goes to plan there will be more general opening according to the current Roadmap, with full opening on June 21st.  Trustees have agreed that returning users will have a reduction in fees of 1/3 for the first calendar month that they are back thus giving regular hirers some benefit from the covid support grants as their numbers of attendees cannot be guaranteed as people need time to build confidence in gathering with others again. 

It has been a difficult year and it is hoped we will not have to experience another like it.  Having said that, it has been great to see how all the trustees, hirers, volunteers and those such as stall holders at the Farmers’ Market have pulled together and done their best to ensure that NVH remains a central part of the area’s life. The booking diary is filling up nicely, so we look forward optimistically but cautiously to the future.

Doreen Dean, Chair NVH Management Committee.                                                                   April 2021
RAF RADAR MUSEUM – Lynn Kerslake, Manager

NOTICE OF OUR EVENT
Sunday 6 June 2021 – Commemorating D Day at the Museum
Our event will involve local WWII historic vehicle groups, a marching
display by local cadets, WWII nibbles are available in the marquee,
talks will be given on the role of the Type14 mobile radar vehicles, a
D-Day display is within the Museum with a band playing 11-2pm, plus
access to various displays within the Museum itself.

The event opens 10-4pm  on Sunday 6 June and to obtain tickets you must
book online – www.radarmuseum.co.uk
The RAF Radar Museum, Birds Lane, Neatishead NR12 8YB 01692 631485
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